
 
 
 
Dear Church Family, 
 
Many of you have heard the announcement Governor Stitt made regarding things 
beginning to open back up in our state. In that announcement, he stated that churches 
could open after May 1. However, a number of precautions and restrictions would still 
need to be followed in order for that to happen.  
 
I want to share with you that the church staff has prayed and discussed at great length 
regarding how we should go about resuming meeting together at IBC. We have 
consulted with health care officials and other staffs of churches similar to our size in 
attendance. 
 
We have decided to delay our gathering together again beyond May 1. A major reason 
for this is simply the size of attendance at our church and the logistics required to abide 
by the restrictions we are being encouraged to enforce. By the time we arranged the 
seating to practice social distancing and enacted other precautions (e.g. no nursery, 
wearing masks, etc.), it just wouldn’t seem much like church. Conversely, we do not 
believe it wise to put hundreds of people together (who are singing) into a room while 
we are still this close in time to the peak of the spread of the virus.  
 
It may seem as a frustration to some in our church that we would remain closed while 
other, smaller churches are open. We believe that delaying our opening is best for our 
church family and what is best for all of our members.  
 
So, here is a tentative schedule of how we plan to reopen IBC: 
 

• Continue to worship online only through May 17. We will be honoring our 
graduating seniors in a special way in the May 17 broadcast. 

• May 24 and 31 have “lawn chair worship” at 10:30 AM where we gather together 
for an outdoor service (weather allowing) so that we can spread out. For those 
who feel it is best for them to continue to worship at home, the broadcast will still 
be available. 

• Beginning June 7 start a modified schedule of worship services in the worship 
center that will include precautions to be evaluated and shared closer to time. 

• The decision to have Sunday School classes and small groups meeting at church 
will be evaluated at the end of May. 

• The decision to resume Wednesday night activities will also be evaluated at the 
end of May. 

• The weekday online content currently being broadcast will continue to be 
provided through May. 

• Options regarding our church sending groups to Falls Creek and Cross Timbers 
are being evaluated and decisions will be shared as soon as they are made. 



As you can imagine, making any decision regarding opening up the church is incredibly 
difficult given the fluidity of the situation regarding the virus. So, please understand that 
the above schedule could change if the status of the spread of the virus changes. 
 
If you are at-risk regarding this virus, we strongly encourage you to worship from home 
for the time being. It is important to us that everyone who is a part of IBC feel 
connected. As always, let us know how we can help in any way. 
 
We covet your prayers for wisdom as your church staff and greatly appreciate your 
patience and understanding as we try to do what we think is the best thing to do for IBC. 
Obviously, there are a variety of opinions regarding how things should be reopened, but 
we appreciate your willingness to support this plan and protect the unity of our church. 
We will get through this! And I cannot wait for us all to gather again! 
 
In Christ, 

 


